




 

9  yellow ribbon events 
5  teen council meetings 
14  community partnered   
 events/meetings 
5  volunteering/ community  
 events 
3  MOMC events 
3  Family Day events 
2  week long day camps 
5th annual teen council forum 
2  teen resiliency trainings 
3  staff development training 
 events 
Completed school outreach to 103 

districts across New York State 

    Youth and Adults served 
 

Component      6-12 Years     13-18Years Adult 
 

ARNG          239    98  24 

ANG          80           66  222 

Army Active         10    2  38 

Air Force Active     0    0   2 

Air force Reserve   0    0  1 

Navy Active            0    0  0 

Navy Reserve 0    0  0 

Marine Active 0    1  1 

Other         14    19             1277 

Total        343    185             1564 

“My role with Family Programs is as a   Senior 

Leader Supervisor/Advisor to the   Director of 

Family Programs.  I have been in this role for a  

little over 10 years and I have seen the Child and 

Youth Program grow from a fledging and           

misunderstood program into an area that is        

essential to our total resiliency and readiness   

posture in the New York National Guard.  The CYS 

plans and executes many events that expound on 

team building while providing some fun with 

learning.  The key piece of this program, which 

may be unseen on its face, is the self-reliance,   

self-confidence, self-responsibility and                

understanding of the community that our Child 

and Youth are learning and actually putting to use.  

This in turn allows our Soldiers and Families to 

build on their own Family values while grooming 

their Children for roles in society.  An argument 

then can be made that when the Family unit is    

solid the Guard benefits in the form of retention 

and highly motivated troops.  Child and Youth  

Services is a program that influences our Child 

and Youth to be self-sustaining, a valued member 

of the community, role model and future leader.   

This is done through the initiative, creativity and      

programmed instruction by our Child and Youth 

Coordinators.  It is not easy to provide instruction 

with some fun mixed in while still providing       

resiliency education.  The CYS program does just 

that.  In New York CYS is essential and relevant to 

our readiness posture.” 

 
-Curtis B. Williamson, Colonel, LG, NYARNG, J1,        

Director Federal Human Resources 



In Fiscal Year 2017, the New York Army National Guard Teen Council (NYARNGTC) gained 

eight new members from across the state  bringing the total number of teen council members 

to 36!  We had our 5th annual Teen Council Forum trip in June. Our teen council members look 

forward to this event each year!  This year our TC members spent 5 days in the majestic   

Thousand Islands Region of New York.  During that time our teens participated in activities 

such as, camp fire cooking, team-building challenge courses, resiliency skill development and 

much more!  This year was also a time to let our leaders shine! Our long-time teen council 

member was elected to participate as a Guard Teen Panel represented and be the voice 

across the nation for our NYARNG Child and Youth        

Program!  We also spent the summer celebrating our    

outgoing TC President as he set off on his new adventure 

as a cadet at West Point Military Academy!  With that we 

welcomed a new President and elected Regional                

Representatives.  We hope that these new positions will 

better support and meet the needs of our military families 

and their support systems across New York State.  We are 

energized and excited for the up-coming year! 

Over the past year, we have been fortunate to have a large  number of adults and youth 

who have chosen to volunteer their time with the 

Child and Youth Department.  Over eleven 

events, we have had thirty-nine adults and youth 

volunteer with us for a total of 1,230 hours.  Our  

volunteers worked to sustain   Yellow Ribbons, 

Month of the  Military Child events, Summer 

Camps, Family Day Camps, Community events 

and the Teen Council     Forum Trip.   

Volunteers,  

 

“Guard Teen Panel has been an amazing opportunity and I am so   

thankful to have been a part of this program for the past 2 years. I have 

made life-long friends and really felt as if I had a strong  Impact on my 

military youth peers.”  
-Lexi, Teen Council Member, ARNG Dependent 

Master Resilience Training (MRT) 

In FY17, both the LCYPC and CYPC completed MRT certification and were       

excited to share this  culturally enhancing information with our children 

and youth!  Over the course of the year we  strengthened the over all       

resiliency of 21 youth that participated in the rollout of our Teen Resiliency 

Training program.  These youth were introduced to the six core             

competencies; Self-awareness, Self-regulation, Optimism, Mental Agility, 

Strengths of Character and Connection.  These are the building blocks of 

resilience.   We are looking forward to continuing to share this skill     

building curriculum across New York State in an effort to keep our military 



The Red Cross has 
served more than 1    

million military      
families since 9/11.  
Volunteers provide 

home based and       
critical services on   

bases and in military 
hospitals around the 
world and support   
military families     

during  deployments 
and emergencies. 

 TDI is a volunteer          
organization  dedicated to       
regulating, testing and   
registration of therapy dogs 
and their volunteer        
handlers for the  purpose of 

visiting nursing homes, hospitals, other           
institutions and wherever else therapy 
dogs are needed. 

                      
4-H offers specific focus  
areas to help foster skill  

development with military connected 
youth and families in making positive 

choices, building connections and     
relationships, communicating            

effectively, and contributing to the  
well-being of self and others. 

                                          

 

We Serve Too is a 
non-profit organization that seeks to 
honor all military family members for 
the sacrifices they routinely make 
through programs designed strengthen 
the family unit. 

 
Provides creative arts materials and digital         

technology.  The Creative Lab provides our        

community members the opportunity to explore new 

technologies and creative techniques like 3D printing, screen print-

ing, sewing machines, and hand tools. 

 

             

Operation COM is a Western NY 
group who provides resiliency   

programming and childcare to any 
children whose family members 

are service members. 

“I have been working and collaborating with NYNGCYP coordinators since May. In 

that time,  I have been able to assist by providing 4-H curriculums as well as recently 

attending my first Yellow Ribbon event helping in the youth rooms. The NYNGCYP is 

a very crucial program for  geographically dispersed military youth in New York State 

because the programs they offer like day camps, Yellow Ribbon activities, Teen  

Council, etc., connect these military youth who may not be as familiar with military 

life as their active duty counterparts with others who are experiencing similar       

hardships, joys, and successes. Besides providing a sense of community and support, 

these experiences help military youth improve coping and communication skills." 

- Kaci Evans, 4-H Youth Development Educator 



Kimberly Hierholzer 

Lead Child and Youth Program Coordinator (LCYC) 
kimberly.l.hierholzer.ctr@mail.mil 

518-786-4904 (office) 

518-225-3077 (cell) 

Lauren Sirkin 

Child and Youth Program Coordinator 

(CYPC) 
Lauren.e.sirkin.ctr@mail.mil 

518-786-4614 (office) 

"I had the amazing opportunity to be a part of the Child & Youth's creative 

event for the youth called "Iron Chef" and was able to observe the comradery 

between each team.  It was absolutely incredible and the encouragement from 

the staff members was inspiring.  Kim and Lauren's efforts to transform the 

program has created a new impactful image for the Child & Youth program. 

This image truly demonstrates the importance of engaging and supporting our 

Soldiers and their families.  Thank you Kim and Lauren for all you have 

done, I look forward to participating in future events!" 

-Tiffany Noel, Alcohol and Drug Control Officer, National Guard Contractor 

Visit our website 

http://dmna.state.ny.us/family/youth 

“My daughter Ava has attended camps 

and  Yellow Ribbons with the Youth    

Program and  absolutely loves it!!! She 

has so much and always asks when the 

next event will be.  The New York       

National Guard Child and Youth         

Program is a fantastic!” 

Joann Murphy, Parent, ARNG Dependent  

FY17 brought NYARNG Child and Youth Program 

our first “Creativity” Summer Day Camp.  This 

five day camp consisted of 35 children and youth, 

ages 6-14.  During this program our campers 

learned how to 3D print at the Albany Public      

Library, cook with the Capital District 4-H,         

explore the natural beauty at a local state park, 

be producers of their very own music CD and 

much more!  This camp was a great catalyst in  

assisting our children and youth with enhancing 

their social, physical, emotional and intellectual 

skills. 


